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Dear parents, 

Christmas is almost upon us and the school has suddenly been converted in to a winter wonderland with 

twinkling lights and Christmas trees. It does look lovely! The children and staff are practising very hard 

for the many Christmas performances. We must politely ask parents  that we can only accommodate 2 

family members attending the performances, not two at each of them.  The year 2 performance will 

bring a surprise in each performance, which we hope will add another dimension to the children’s                 

enjoyment.   

Following the curriculum meeting for year 1 parents last week, the year 1 phonics screen will take 

place the week beginning Monday 11th June 2018. Children need to be in school this week as any ab-

sence is treated as a failure and the children will need to resit in year 2. 

On Wednesday evening we shared children’s writing with staff from Fulwell Juniors and from Ouston   

Primary school. This was a really positive occasion and a celebration of the achievement and very high 

standards of the children in all three schools. 

The admission of Ouston Primary to the Trust still waits to happen—many of the difficulties have been 

resolved and we are hoping it will take place on 1st February, although it might be 1st 

March 2018. 

Year 2 children write about the rainforest. 



Birthdays– up to 1/12/17 
Congratulations children. We 

hope you have a very enjoyable 

day! 

Tomkin Garde Doucet 

Jack Wilde 

Oliver Willis 

Finley Abraham 

Harry Davie 

Sophia Wormleighton 

Riley Cowell 

Archie Fullard

Coming Events: 
5.12.2017 Nursery Full day, Early Red and Afternoon children        

                 Christmas filming 

8.12.2017 School filming of Christmas AM 

11.12.2017 Dress rehearsals and performance for year 3 

11.12.2017 2.15pm Reception performance for parents 

12.12.2017 9.30am Reception performance for parents 

12.12.2017 2.15pm Year 1 performance for parents 

13.12.2017 9.30am Year 1 performance for parents 

13.12.2017 Nursery party 

13.12.2017 2.15pm Year 2 performance for parents 

14.12.2017 9.30am Year 2 performance for parents 

15.12.2017 Nursery late greens and am Christmas filming 

15.12.2017 Christmas jumper day and Christmas lunch            

18.12.2017 Reception Christmas party (pm) 

19.12.2017 Nursery performance (pm) Full day, Early Red  

                and Afternoon children 

20.12.2017 Year 1 Christmas party (pm) 

21.12.2017 Nursery performance (am) Late Green and Morning  

                 children 

Raffle tickets for the main raffle have 

been sent home now.  We will also be 

selling raffle tickets for a bundle of toys, 

including some of this year's "must 

have" toys at the Christmas perfor-

mances.  All money raised from the raf-

fle will be going towards the new garden 

area.  Please support us if you can. 


